MINUTES, HENDERSON CITY COUNCIL, SPECIAL MEETING, THURSDAY, September 5, 2019
Special meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Paul Menne at the Community Building meeting room and then moved to Henderson Water Tower site; present were council members Jim Wartman, Randy Tiegs, Robyn Geldner and Janet Boese.  Also present were Troy Koester, Jeff Steinborn, James Kroehler and Chad Edwards.  At about 7:45 the meeting was resumed at the Community Building meeting room (Kroehler and Edwards no longer in attendance but numerous others including Steve Sellner, Bruce Kelly, Eileen Brandt, Beth Cornish, Kent Thostenson, Arielle Yahnke, Cheri Youngren, Rachel Miller, Bryan and Amanda Sellner, John Anderson, etc. 
The following was the agenda for the special meeting and Mayor Menne informed those in attendance these were the items that would be addressed and there would be no public comment.

1. Water Supply Tank Repairs and Improvements

2. Wastewater Joint Powers Agreement

3. Appointment of Interim Police Chief
Chad Edwards presented a 5-year finance plan and 2-3-year construction plan for repairing the riser pipe and improvements to the water tower so that it would look/function as a new tower.  Painting, lighting and other repair options were reviewed, and modifications made.  Motion Boese, seconded Geldner to authorize the city administrator to enter into the agreement for approximately $225,000 in improvements to be paid interest free over 5 years.  Riser pipe repairs would start immediately.  Motion carried.

Berberich will contact an electrical contractor.  This part of the meeting was held in the water tower area.

The meeting resumed at the meeting room.  Berberich discussed the status and updates to the JPA and associated agreements with the City of Le Sueur.  He will continue to negotiate and when terms of the deal get closer to final discuss with Geldner and Wartman.
Motion Boese, seconded Geldner to hire Bruce Kelly as interim Henderson Police Chief from September 1, 2019 through November 30, 2019 at a rate of $1700 per month.  Motion carried with Tiegs abstaining.

Mayor Menne adjourned the meeting at 8:25 P.M. 
Respectfully Submitted   Lon Berberich, City Clerk.
